

DATE: MY REF: YOUR REF: 14 June 2023 Supplemental Item

YOUR REF: CONTACT:

TEL NO:

Democratic Services 0116 272 7640

EMAIL: committees@blaby.gov.uk

# To Members of the Licensing & Regulatory Committee

Cllr. Nick Chapman (Chairman) Cllr. Janet Forey (Vice- Chairman)

Cllr. Shabbir Aslam Cllr. Helen Gambardella Cllr. Matt Tomeo Cllr. Royston Bayliss Cllr. Paul Hartshorn Cllr. Bev Welsh Cllr. Stuart Coar Cllr. Becca Lunn Cllr. Jane Wolfe

Cllr. Susan Findlay Cllr. Roger Stead

#### Dear Councillor,

A meeting of the **LICENSING & REGULATORY COMMITTEE** will be held in the Council Chamber - Council Offices, Narborough on **THURSDAY**, **15 JUNE 2023** at **5.30 p.m.**. Please find attached a supplemental item that is required for the meeting and is in addition to the agenda and report pack that has already been circulated.

Yours faithfully

**Louisa Horton** 

**Corporate Services Group Manager and Monitoring Officer** 

### SUPPLEMENTAL ITEMS

5. Appendix C - Policy Consultation Responses (Pages 3 - 4)







# **Appendix C**

## Response from Leicestershire County Council Public Health

The misuse of alcohol is a significant public health challenge, and it is recognised that alcohol can contribute to a variety of harms, including health, economic, social and community harms. Alcohol contributes to more than 60 diseases and health conditions and represents 10% of the burden of disease and death in the UK, placing it in the top three lifestyle risk factors after smoking and obesity.

The availability and density of alcohol outlets are associated with increased numbers of alcohol related hospital admissions, alcohol related mortality and higher levels of alcohol consumption generally. Evidence also suggests that exposure to alcohol advertising is associated with the onset of drinking in children and increased consumption among young people who already drink.

Leicestershire County Council Public Health has responsibility for commissioning local substance misuse treatment services and to improve and protect the health and wellbeing of the population in Leicestershire. Public Health is also in a position to recognise and make links to the wider health inequalities associated with alcohol and alcohol misuse. For example, the impact of harmful drinking and alcohol dependence is much greater for those experiencing the highest levels of deprivation.

Whilst there is no public health licensing objective, Directors of Public Health are a Responsible Authority and are included in the premises licensing process to provide a health perspective and bring evidence from the health sector into licensing processes and decisions.

As a Responsible Authority, Public Health will work with the Licensing Authority and other partners to ensure the links between the density of licensed premises, alcohol availability and indicators of health-related harm inform licence decisions and promote the licensing objectives. Where there is evidence, Public Health has the ability to make representations in its own right or to support representations by other Responsible Authorities. Such representations can potentially be made on the grounds of upholding all four of the licensing objectives.

Although indictors including admissions for alcohol specific conditions are similar or below the national average for both Leicestershire and Blaby District, it is recognised that inequalities may still exist within this picture at a lower level than current available data captures.

Alcohol related harm still poses a risk to our communities and licensing policy can play an important role in contributing to reducing the levels and impact of alcohol consumption.

Applicants are therefore encouraged by the Licensing Authority and Public Health to carefully consider the health impacts of their proposed activities in relation to the licensing objectives, and for those considerations to be reflected in their applications and operating schedules.

## **Response from Leicestershire Police**

Hi,

Thank you for this, having read through the policy, the only thing I would like you to consider is how you will implement the 'Prevent / Martins law' when it becomes law in the not too distant future.

If you have a local internal agreement that the policy can be amended / adapted should new legislation come in, then this should be suffice.

Hope this makes sense.

Kind regards

Dave Braithwaite
Deputy Licensing Manager
Leicestershire Police
Mansfield House Police Station
74 Belgrave Gate
Leicester
LE1 3GG